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Mary Rising, President, reported that the Employee Success Center’s Retiree Reception on 8 December 

2022 went well.  Next year, ULARP will donate a free membership as a gift give-away. The President’s 

Office has agreed to sponsor the ULARP Annual Luncheon on 14 June 2023, at the University Club, and 

will use that opportunity to speak briefly and to hold a listening session with ULARP members and 

attending retirees so they can share their questions, suggestions, and concerns.  

Virginia Hosona will join the Board as representative to the Staff Senate, and Ginger Brown Munden will 

join the Board as representative from the University Club Board. The Board is in process of nominating 

and electing officers for next year. 

Workday training for retirees has not yet been scheduled. We are told the priority is low because most 

retirees require access only for benefits enrollment.   

The Board believes the University needs to maintain a list of up-to-date email addresses for retirees so 

that the University can maintain periodic contact with all retirees, as potential donors, mentors, 

collaborators, and supporters. Many continue to serve as scholars, benefactors, fans, and community 

leaders long after retirement. Such a contact list should be a priority.   

An updated membership directory is in process of compilation. on This printed directory will include all 

members who have indicated their approval for inclusion. The next ULARP Newsletter will be published 

in April.   

The next Wellness Seminar is scheduled for April 4, 11:00 am, at the University Club.  It will feature 

Laura Morton on the topic of Sex After 60.  A seminar on Estate Planning has been suggested for Fall.  

  

 

 


